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Presidentôs Report  

 

PORT  MOODY  FOUNDATION 
 

 28TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 June  28, 2017 
Port Moody, BC 

 
 

 On behalf of the Port Moody Foundation Board 
of Directors Iôm pleased to submit the 2016      
Annual Report for the Port Moody Foundation.   
 
In our report for 2015 we outlined a ñékey    
challenge, not uncommon in many communities, 
which is a need for greater real-time connection 
and engagement across the diverse demographic 
and community interestséò. In 2016 the       
Foundation launched its 1st Annual ñHello PoMoò       
campaign to foster a cross section of             
community-wide engagement and discussion for 
a óSmart and Caringô community. Our program 
established the initial building blocks for         
connecting individuals, businesses and         
community organizations in shared                   
understanding and capacity building for          
community growth and well-being. We recently 
completed the 2017 campaign that has further 
advanced elements of the óconnectedô           
community. My sincere thanks to Heidi Maddrell 
for her dedicated perseverance in championing 
the ñHello PoMoò program. 
 
Through prudent management of the Foundation 
endowments in 2016 we awarded five           
Community Grants and grow funds in the five 
named endowments the Foundation holds on  
behalf of Port Moody charities. I am pleased to 
report that the Foundation provided Grants      
totaling $18,700 and we completed the transfer of 
remaining funds donated for the Mossom Creek 
Hatchery rebuilding. The donations for the     
Mossom Creek fund totalled $85,686.43.   
 
Our Community Grant awards for 2016 totaled 
$6,000. We applaud the work and programs of 
the recipients: ñMeltò - a documentary movie   
project, The Youth Excellence Society, Coastal 
Sound Music Academy, Port Moody Ecological 
Society and Port Moody Arts Centre Society. My 

thanks to Paul Thiel and his Committee for their 
dedicated commitment in managing the        
Foundationôs grant program. 
 
As we are now in the midst of celebrating      
Canada 150, I would like to comment briefly on a    
program started in 2016, which will see benefits 
in 2017. In 2016 the Community Foundations of 
Canada established a matching fund for all   
Community Foundations to celebrate Canada 
150. Port Moody was granted an initial $10K 
draw. We thought more was possible and with 
generous support from the City of Port Moody we 
secured an additional $15K from the program. 
With the matching formula, total potential Grants 
from this program could equal $50K. I want to  
extend our sincere thanks to the City and City 
Council for their support and advise that Grants 
of over $40K are currently being distributed which 
will be reported in upcoming releases and our 
2017 Annual report.    
 
I have had the honour and sincere pleasure in 
2016 of working with a talented and dedicated 
team on our Board of Directors. As a 100%     
volunteer team I am grateful for their work on the 
many projects that the Foundation has             
undertaken. My sincere thanks to Vice President 
Jan Phillips; Treasurer Karen Van Gilder;       
Secretary Margaret Matthews; and Directors 
Wayne Borthwick, Catherine Burns, David     
Driscoll, Salomeh Honarmand,  Jennifer Lorz, 
Heidi Maddrell,  Jo-Anne Parneta, and Paul Thiel.  

 

Respectfully submitted  

 

Robert Simons  

President ï Port Moody Foundation 
 



ɯ2016 Grants 
Many thanks to the 2016 Granting Committee: Chairman: Paul Thiel  

Wayne Borthwick, Jo-Anne Parneta, Jan Phillips, Robert Simons    

Port Moody Foundation Endowment  Funds* 
 

Arts Centre Society Endowment Fund   $  19,250.00 
Kwi Am Choi Scholarship Fund    $  80,214.27 
Library Endowment Fund     $  94,734.16 
Rhoda Judd Memorial Fund      $100,000.00 
Port Moody Foundation Fund    $120,000.00 
Port Moody Firefighters, Charles Judd Memorial Fund. $  22,714.90  

 
¶ These Funds are invested with the Vancouver Foundation and administered  

for the benefit of the Port Moody Foundation. 
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Coastal Sound Music Academy   
The Foundation sponsored $1,000 in bursaries for Port 

Moody members of the Coastal Sound Academy  singers to 
travel to New Brunswick on a exchange program studying 
local history and  geography while sharing their town and 

culture through the lens of choral singing.  

Port Moody  
Ecological  
Society  

 
A $500 Grant was 
awarded to recognize 
the excellent         
contribution the Port 
Moody Ecological 
Society has made to 
the Port Moody  
Community through 
the Noons Creek Hatchery and events including the annual 
Fingerling Festival and support of the Annual Shoreline 
Cleanup.  

Port Moody Arts Centre 
 

To enhance the Arts Centre experience the Foundation        
provided a Grant of $1,500 towards the purchase of two     

movable Benches for patrons to sit and contemplate art exhibi-
tions in the Port Moody Arts Centreôs Galleries. 

ñMeltò  
 

$2000 grant awarded 
to support the movie  
documentary  ñMeltò on 
B.C.'s melting glaciers. 
The project has been 
undertaken by three 
students from Heritage Woods Secondary 
with support from School District #43 and 
will be completed in 2017. 

The Youth Excellence  
Society (YES) 

 
The YES Student Leadership 
Retreat project received a 
$1000 Grant. The Student 
Leadership Retreat offered 2 
to 3 Port Moody youths in 
grade 8-12 the opportunity to 
develop leadership and life 
skills to positively impact their 
local community.  
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Giving to the Foundation 
 

Enhance Quality of Life Now and For the Future 

A community foundation is a collection of separate funds established by local citizens 
and held, in perpetuity, to enhance the quality of life in their community.  It is a public 
charity, registered with Canada Revenue Agency, which allows individuals, families, 
businesses, private foundations and non-profit organizations, through gifts and       
bequests, to establish permanent endowments under the umbrella of one Community 
Foundation. Income from these funds helps the community respond to immediate    
issues and concerns, as well as future needs. 
 

Powerful Fund Management 

Presently the Port Moody Foundation has a policy to hold funds within the Vancouver     
Foundation to maximize return on investment and minimize costs. Funds established 
with the Vancouver Foundation are invested in a balanced fund known as the       
Consolidated Trust Fund.  The CTF is a mix of bonds and stocks supervised by the 
Vancouver Foundationôs Investment Committee and has the aim of preserving the 
purchasing power of the invested dollar. 
 

There is a Way for Everyone to Give 

Many options are available to give to the Port Moody Foundation, whether giving now 
or through a planned gift in the future.  Donors can create several types of funds. A 
fund can be unrestricted to meet the needs in one or all of the Foundationôs fields of 
interest, or it can be an advised fund which enables you, the donor, to give advice  
annually on the distribution of income.  Alternatively a fund designates specific     
charitable organizations as beneficiaries. 
 

Talk to Us:  We Love Port Moody Too! 

For more information on how you can give to the community through the Port Moody 
Foundation please talk to one of the board members.  Your gift will leave a lasting 
legacy. 
 

 


